Lurnstone

March 10, 2022

Ms. Jean Salmonsen
Florida Housing Finance Corporation

Via Email Jean.Salmonsen@floridahousing.org
Re: Attached comment letter from NEI General Contracting
Dear Ms. Salmonsen:

We are in agreement with Option #2 in the attached letter from NEI General Contracting. We are
currently constructing two LIHTC projects in Lakeland and St. Augustine. Our experiences
include: 1. Subcontractors that submitted bids not moving forward to a contract, either because
they do not have the capacity to perform the work in a timely manner or they have raised their
previously quoted price to an amount that does not fit within the construction budget., and 2.
Subcontractors failing to show up at the scheduled time to perform their services.

At that point the best option is to allow the general contractor to step in and perform the work
themselves. First of all, they have a vested interest in performing the work as quickly as possible
to allow timely completion of construction. Second, limiting their profit to 10% will generate cost
savings as, based upon our recent experience, most subcontractors are adding at least a 15% profit
on their subcontracts. Finally, remember the old saying, “Nobody will work as diligently as
yourself.” If the GC is performing subcontract work, they will make sure that it is built to the
highest standards.

Thank you for giving us this opportunity to comment on the proposed Rules.

Sincerely,

WYL HP—

Michael A. Hartman
Development Manager

56 E. North Avenue 321-223-8650 CELL
Suite 100 mhartman@turnstonedev.org
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